


STS. SIMON & JUDE	 WEST JEFFERSON, OHIO

MASSES FOR THE WEEK
Saturday, November 5 
	 4:00 p.m.	 	 Nancy McMillen  
	 6:00 p.m.		  Parish Family (to be said at Prison)
Sunday, November 6 
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 Living and Deceased Family  
			     Members of Rudy Berchtold  
	 10:30 a.m.	 	Richard Haney by Becky Miller
Tuesday, November 8  
 	 6:00 p.m.		  NO MASS
Wednesday, November 9 
 	 8:00 a.m. 		  Communion Service with St. Jude Novena
Thursday, November 10 
 	 8:00 a.m. 		  NO MASS 
Friday, November 11 
 	 8:00 a.m. 		  NO MASS
Saturday, November 12 
	  4:00 p.m.		  Parish Family 
Sunday, November 13 
	  8:00 a.m.	 	Carla Lamb Himes by Sue Lamb 
	 10:30 a.m.	 	Michael Lemon by Patty & George Photakis 

                                                 + = Deceased

2016 LITURGICAL CALENDAR
AND MASS READINGS

Sunday, November 6 – 	 *Fr. Tom Gardner 
THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
2 Mc 7:1-2, 9-14/2 Thes 2:16–3:5/Lk 20:27-38 or 20:27, 34-38
Monday, November 7 – Weekday	 *Fr. Jan Sullivan 
Ti 1:1-9/Lk 17:1-6
Tuesday, November 8 – Weekday 	 *Fr. Francis Stanton 
Ti 2:1-8, 11-14/Lk 17:7-10
Wednesday, November 9 –	 *Fr. William Dettling, OP 
The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica 
Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12/1 Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17/Jn 2:13-22
Thursday, November 10 –	 *Fr. Justin Reis 
Saint Leo the Great, Pope and Doctor of the Church 
Phlm 7-20/Lk 17:20-25
Friday, November 11 – Veterans Day 	 *Fr. Sean Dooley 
Saint Martin of Tours, Bishop 
2 Jn 4-9/Lk 17:26-37
Saturday, November 12 –	 *Fr. Ambrose L. Freund, Dec. 
Saint Josaphat, Bishop and Martyr 
3 Jn 5-8/Lk 18:1-8

*Pray for our Priests and Seminarians.
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS
November 13 4:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
EMOHC* M. Eberhart R. Fitch K. Mowery
  J. Banaag K. Smith B. Ball
      C. Brenneman
      L. Brenneman
Lectors D. Rice M. Korson G. Britain
  C. Saul D. Palatas H. Dobbins
Servers S. Rice S. Berry D. Copeland
  J. Dunham E. Berry M. Vala
  T. Gallagher N. Berchtold Z. Haney
Ushers B. Schneider J. Berchtold M. Vala
  J. Giehl M. Berchtold M. Taylor
  S. Breedlove C. Jenson B. Taylor
  M. Phipps S. Garner C. Glick
*Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP
October 30, 2016

Regular Collection
In Envelopes:	 $3,431
Electronic Funds Transfer:	  $   550
Loose Money: 	 $   230
Total: 	 $4,211
Less Diocesan 6% Assessment: 	 $   253
Net Parish Collection: 	 $3,958 

Contributions can be made online at stsimonjude.org.
 

$ ? HOW IS STS. SIMON & JUDE DOING ? $
Budgeted Offertory for Fiscal Year (7/1/16-6/30/17)

	 Budgeted	 Actual	 Surplus (Deficit)	 (%)	
This Week:	 $    6,765	  $    4,211	 ($	 2,554)	 (	37.8%)
FYTD:	  $351,780	 $113,655	 ($	238,125)	 (	67.7%)

 RECAP OF FISCAL YEAR (7/1/15-6/30/16)
	 $345,800	 $344,781	 ($	 1,019)	 (	 0.3%)
Good Samaritan Food Pantry:   $1,428.00
Catholic Relief Services Haiti:   $   864.00
All Saints Day Collection:          $   695.25  

ATTENDANCE
	 4:00 p.m.	  8:00 a.m.	 10:30 a.m.	 TOTAL
October 30	 95	 90	 204	 389
Feast Day Evening Prayer: 132 
ALL SAINTS DAY		  8:00 a.m.	 7:00 p.m.	 TOTAL 
November 1		  47	 117	 164 

(Church Seating Capacity: 541)
 

“Emmanuel – Be His Hope To Others – God With Us”
The 2015 BAA rebate of $18,125.42, as well 
as this year’s BAA rebate will be used for the 
purchase/installation of an outdoor sign for 

our parish. We have reached this year’s goal of pledges with 42% 
participation (see the figures below under the heading: Current Status 
of BAA…). We have reached this year’s goal without pledges or 
responses from 220 Households/Families, i.e., 58% of the parish! If 
we want to make the outdoor sign a reality this year, we need at least 
$20,000.00 more in pledges. If you are one of the 220 Households/
Families who have not pledged or responded, we need your pledge/
response NOW! Please prayerfully consider making a gift to the 2016 
BAA starting at the level of $100.00 that could be broken into payments 
(see the pledge envelope for other gift levels and payment options). 
Hopefully, you will make a gift. However, if you choose not to make 
a gift, we still need a pledge envelope from you with your name 
and address, and you filling the “TOTAL GIFT” line in with a “0” as 
soon as possible. The Diocese asks that we get a response from every 
Household/Family. We ask your cooperation with this endeavor. 

 
Current Status of BAA Pledges as of October 30, 2016

	 Pledges	 Amount	 Goal	 % of Goal
	158 households of 378	 $48,486.00	 $35,688.70	 136% 

(42% Participation)
 

EVENTS THIS WEEK
Sunday, November 6 Military Archdiocese Collection 

Daylight Saving Time Ends
Monday, November 7 Book Study: “The Pivotal Players” 

  Morning Session, 9:30-11:00 a.m. 
  Evening Session, 7:00-8:30 p.m.

Tuesday, November 8 Please VOTE 
RCIA, 7:00 p.m.; Choir, 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday, November 9 Second Parent Meeting, 7:00 p.m., 
Bazaar Setup

Thursday, November 10 Bazaar Setup
Friday, November 11 Veterans Day 

Bazaar Setup
Saturday, November 12 Holiday Bazaar, 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.
Sunday, November 13 Basket Winners Announced  

  after 10:30 a.m. Mass



THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 NOVEMBER 6, 2016
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

this week to the following parishioners:
Rebecca Navarre	 Allison Wenger	 Natalie Wilmoth
Lori Yoder	 Patrick Burke	 Christyne Eakins
Linda O’Reilly	 Dottie Rice	 Nancy Sparks
Tabitha Hackett	 Eric Knapke	 Scot Knapke
Jenna Bosch	 Jerome Ortlieb	 Margaret Sands
Rylieanne Fidler	 Eddie Lopez	 Robert Stubblefield

 
IN OUR PARISH 

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK:

Big Sky Enterprises
“Home Maintenance Specialist”

Remodeling Services Floor to Ceiling * In and Out
Since 1987

JOHN FISCHER ~ Parishioner

614-879-9850

 
FREE SUBSCRIPTION FORMED.org: 

•	Go to Formed.org.
•	Enter our parish code NZ2PDB on the home page.
•	Create a personal account with your email and password.

Start enjoying the best Catholic content all in one place!
 
FEAST DAY CELEBRATION:
•	Thank you to the Women’s Guild for their hard work in providing and 

hosting our Feast Day Celebration Dinner.
•	Thank you to the Choir and to those who participated in Evening 

Prayer prior to the Feast Day Dinner.
•	Thank you to all those who provided and bid on items in the Dessert 

Auction, the proceeds of which will be used for vestments and items 
for the altar.

•	Congratulations to VOLUNTEER DISCIPLE OF THE YEAR –  
Christyne (Chris) Eakins. She is a long-time, dedicated parishioner 
who has shared her time and talents with our parish. We thank her 
and pray for her continued health and healing. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to Rebekah Marie Richards and 
Joseph Thomas, who entered into Holy Matrimony here at 
Sts. Simon and Jude on Saturday, October 29. May they be 
blessed throughout their lives and grow together in their faith!
 
REQUIESCANT IN PACE! In the charity of your prayers, 
please remember the family and friends of:

•	Jack Edward Pearson, Sr., who died on October 15. Jack 
is the father, father-in-law of parishioners Jeff and wife, 
Ruth Pearson. 

•	Joanna M. Brommer, who died on October 30. Joanna is the sister 
of Jane Brockman. 

•	Charles Guy Jones, who died on October 31. Charles is the father, 
father-in-law of parishioners Rusty Jones and wife, Rebecca Jones.

 
MILITARY ARCHDIOCESE COLLECTION: This weekend, 
we will support our parishioners and their families who serve or have 
served this nation with distinction as members of the U.S. military. The 
Collection for the Archdiocese for the Military Services, USA will 
provide the Gospel, the sacraments and other forms of spiritual support 
to the men and women of the U.S. Armed Forces wherever they serve 
and to veterans who are in VA Medical Centers. Please prayerfully 
consider a generous contribution to this special triennial collection 
approved by the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops in 2012 and last 
taken in 2013. 

“If you give what you do not need, 
it is not giving.” 

– Mother Teresa

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE: During November, the Catholic 
Church remembers those who have died (All the Faithful Departed) 
and especially those who have contributed to our own faith development. 
During the month, we will have the Book of Remembrance in the church, 
listing those who have died this past year. You are invited also to write 
in the book the names of your loved ones who have died. They will be 
remembered and prayed for by our faith community during November. 
 
PSR CATECHISTS NEEDED: Please consider joining 
in the important ministry of teaching our faith to the next 
generation of our church. Please see Katie Jones for more 
information. 
 
THE WOMEN’S GUILD will meet this Sunday, November 6, at 
9:00 a.m., in the Library. Our annual Bazaar is coming up and could use 
your help. All Women of the Parish are invited. 
OUR ANNUAL HOLIDAY BAZAAR WEEK is finally here! 

•	Join us next Saturday, November 12, from 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m., and 
Sunday morning, from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon. Bring your neighbors 
and friends for shopping and lunch to help support our biggest fund 
raiser of the year. But before then, Charlotte’s teams will have much 
work to do to set up and be ready. 

•	The Social Hall will be open every day to accept donations of craft 
items for pricing, but please do not bring in baked goods until Friday. 
Actual setup will begin Wednesday and Thursday evenings, from 
6:00-8:00 p.m., and all day Friday, from 9:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m. 

•	Basket Raffle tickets are being sold this weekend, with the actual drawing 
of winners at 12:00 p.m. next Sunday as our popular big finale.

•	Workers are still needed — check the sign-up sheet in the Gathering 
Space and cleanup help on Sunday is always most appreciated. Call 
Charlotte Manger at 614-879-7230 for any questions. Let’s all do 
our part to make this year’s Bazaar another huge success! 

 
FIRST COMMUNION PARENT MEETING is Wednesday, 
November 9, at 7:00 p.m., in the Day Chapel. The Second Graders do 
not need to attend, but can, if you do not have childcare.
 
THE HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH IN THE DIOCESE OF 
COLUMBUS will be joining together for “Blessed are the Merciful” 
on November 12-13, at St. Paul the Apostle, Westerville. Cost is 
$70.00 for both days. Talk to Katie Jones for more details and/or if you 
need help with the cost! “This is a great opportunity for high school teens 
to gather for fun, fellowship, and to learn more about our faith.” For more 
information, go to cdeducation.org/DCYC.

THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: 
Collection item for November will be our usual donations to 
their Thanksgiving Dinner Basket project. We need to collect 
200 packages each of instant mashed potatoes, stuffing mix, and gravy jars 
by Sunday, November 20. Watch for sale prices and use your coupons 
to help us reach our goal. If you prefer, donations of cash or checks in a 
marked envelope may be dropped off to the Parish Office. Blessings on you 
for helping to provide for our area needy during this holiday season. 
 
THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS AND YOUTH GROUP are 
collecting coats to help spread warmth this winter! There are collection 
boxes in the Gathering Space and Social Hall, and we are collecting 
all sizes of clean new and gently used coats to donate to St. Vincent de 
Paul. The last day to donate will be Sunday, November 20, after the 
10:30 a.m. Mass.
 
THE YOUTH GROUP will be selling “Tiny Saints” to raise money 
to attend the National Catholic Youth Conference in November 2017. 
These will be available for purchase starting Sunday, November 27, 
after both morning Masses. We appreciate all of your support. 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: We will celebrate Thanksgiving 
Mass as a parish on Wednesday, November 23, at 7:00 p.m., followed 
by dessert in the Social Hall. The collection at that evening Mass will be 
for the victims of Hurricane Matthew.

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   October 2, 2016  

  IN OUR PARISH  
PLEASE INSERT ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK: 
Orthodontics for Children & Adults James A. Tetz, D.M.D., M.S. 
 
FREE SUBSCRIPTION FORMED.org:  
 Go to Formed.org. 
 Enter our parish code NZ2PDB on the home page. 
 Create a personal account with your email and password. 
Start enjoying the best Catholic content all in one place! 
 
OCTOBER IS RESPECT LIFE MONTH this Sunday, October 2, is Respect 
Life Sunday.  “Moved by Mercy” is the theme of this year’s Respect 
Life Program.  Celebrate the gift of life in all its stages. For more infor-
mation, contact the Diocesan Office for Social Concerns 614-241-
2540.  For online resources visit www.usccb.org/respectlife.  
 
“The greatest destroyer of peace today is abortion, because it is a war 

against the child, a direct killing of the innocent child,   mur-
der by the mother herself.  And if we accept that a mother 
can kill even her own child, how can we tell other people 
not to kill one another?  Any country that accepts abortion 
is not teaching its people to love, but to use any violence to 
get what they want.  This is why the greatest destroyer of 

love and peace is abortion.”                                 
                                                                        —Mother Teresa 
                                                       (at 1994 National Prayer Breakfast) 
        
 
THE WOMEN’S GROUP will meet this Sunday, October 2, at 9:00 a.m., 
in the Library.  There are several upcoming events the group is in-
volved with and could use your help.  All women of the Parish are 
invited! 
 
OCTOBER IS THE MONTH OF THE ROSARY: The Rosary Makers Group 
and The Youth Group are pairing up this Sunday, October 2, from 6:30
-8:00 p.m. to learn how to make rosaries.  Please consider coming; all 
ages are welcome! 
 
OLIVEWOOD CARVINGS FROM THE HOLY LAND: Due to the bad situa-
tion and the interruption of the tourist trade, over 500 families of the 
Holy Land are in danger of having to leave their homes in search of 
work.  The group’s mission is to bring and sell the Olive Wood Carv-
ings to Catholic Churches in the United States.  For sale after all Mass-
es, hand-carved Olive Wood, from the Holy Land of Bethlehem, in-
cluding Nativity scenes, crucifixes, rosaries, Christmas ornaments, 
other figures.  They make beautiful Christmas gifts.    Income of the 
sales will go to the support of the Christian Wood     Carvers of Bethle-
hem.  They will be available for sale the weekend of October 15 and 16  
after all Masses. N.B.: date has been moved back a week.  There is an 
article on this project in Columbia  Magazine (April 2016). The link to 
this article is:  
http://www.kofc.org/en/columbia/detail/hope-carved-
olivewood.html  
 
YOUTH PROGRAM VOLUNTEERS: If you are interested in     
volunteering for any of our youth programs your help would 
be greatly appreciated. Please contact Katie Jones for more 
information.  
 
THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: Collection items for 
October are cans of tuna or other meats as the pantry is in immediate 
need of these items. We collect these items as a sign of our support 
for needy families in our area.  Each   parish family is asked to donate 
one item for the month.   
 

CORN HOLE TOURNAMENT TO BENEFIT SETH HUFFMAN: 
Hosted by Knights of Columbus for Seth’s  work with Saint Paul’s    
Outreach on Saturday, October 15th at the parish.  Registration  be-
gins at 10:00 a.m. and the tournament will be from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m. in a double elimination format.  Cost is $25.00 per player.  Food 
and drinks will be available.  If interested or have questions, please 
contact Skeeter Nelson at 614-879-7503 or Mark Mandel at 614-308-
2294.  
 

SAVE THE DATE: October 28 is the Feast of Sts. Si-
mon and Jude.  Each year, we celebrate the feast 
day and anniversary of the dedication of the new 
Church.  This year, our celebration will be on Sun-
day,   October 30, featuring a Roast Pork Dinner.  A 
Dessert Auction will be part of the festivities, also.  
Watch upcoming bulletins for more information and 

plan to celebrate with your parish family.  
 
HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH: Registration is open for the annual      Diocesan 
Catholic Youth Conference which is held on November 12 & 13 at St 
Paul the Apostle, Westerville. For more information go to    cdeduca-
tion.org/DCYC 
 
THE WOMEN’S GROUP ANNUAL FALL BAZAAR is just 6 weeks away, 
Saturday, November 12, 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. and    Sunday, Novem-
ber 13 after the Masses.  There is still plenty of time to plan your fami-
ly’s donations.  Will you design a theme basket for the raffle?  Use your 
sewing or crafting skills to create something   beautiful or practical to 
sell?  Bake something special from a favorite recipe?  The possibilities 
are endless!  Call Charlotte Manger at 614-879-7230 if you can’t think 
of anything and she’ll help you come up with the perfect donation. 
     AROUND US  
 
BREAKFAST WITH THE BISHOP:  —Catholic Social Services.  Save the 
date for Tuesday, October 4, 2016, 7:30 a.m.  Renaissance Columbus 
Downtown Hotel, 50 N. 3rd St., Columbus.  Guest speaker is Robert 
Lupton, author of Toxic Charity.  For registration and sponsorship 
information call 614-221-5891 or visit www.colscss.org.  
 
ENLIVENED BY LAUDATO SI’: We Care for our Common Home.  Our 
practical response to care for God’s creation.          Saturday, October 
8, 2016, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Martin              de Porres Center, 
2330 Airport Drive, Columbus.  Calling for    parish and school leaders, 
adults and youth to this informative day designed to provide practical 
ways to respond to Pope Francis’ recent           encyclical.  Pope Francis 
is calling for dialogue and an ecological conversion to help shape the 
future.  Sponsored by the Creation Care Team—Catholic Diocese of 
Columbus.  Free event includes lunch.  Registration deadline is Sep-
tember 30.  To register visit               http://socialconcerns.colsdioc.org 
or contact the Diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 614-241-2540 or  
socmailox@columbuscatholic.org.  
 
FAMILY ROSARY DAY will be celebrated this year at 3:00 p.m., Sun-
day, October 9, at St. Joseph Cathedral, 212 E. Broad Street, Colum-
bus, OH 43215.  This liturgy, which is presided over by Bishop Freder-
ick F. Campbell, is a wonderful opportunity to enjoy community, wor-
ship God, and ask our Blessed Mother’s intercession for the needs of 
God’s people.  All are welcome!  
 
THE CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF COLUMBUS ANNUAL MARIAN DINNER: In 
order to better foster dedication to consecrated religious life among 
women of the Diocese. Bishop Campbell will once again be the host. 
Dinner begins at 6:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 26, 2016 at St. An-
drew Church’s Bryce Eck Activity Center, 3880 Reed Road, Columbus.  
To have you and your guests’ names added to the list contact the 
Chancery Office at 614-224-2251 or jgreer@columbuscatholic.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


